New Mexico Dressage Association Board of Directors Meeting 9-7-10 

In attendance: Board Members: Virginia Gredell, Randi Phillips, Marybeth Perez-Soto, Barbara Burkhardt, Susan Dezavelle, Rena Haynes, Ulla Hudson, Tuesday Goers, Donald Simpson.

Guests: Dani Meyers, Peter Forrest, Sabina, Mellie.
All were in favor of approving the minutes from last meeting.
New Secretary: The Board voted to approve Tuesday Goers as the Secretary until the end of 2010.  All were in favor for this appointment. 
2011 Board Nominations and Elections: Susan announced that she will not be running for office for 2011 due to her need to have more time for work and personal life.  Susan agreed to become the Chair of the Elections and Nominating Committee and she will recruit two non-Board members for the Committee and solicit nominations for the elections.  An announcement will be made in the Newsletter about the nominations due October 15th.
Standing Reports

Financial Report: Rena
1. See full report next page
2. Schooling Show Expenses: The October 31st schooling has $200 spent in prizes. Susan noted that she had approved for the show manager to purchase additional prizes since we are not having the Year End Awards until January and to offer an extra benefit for members this year.  Rena asked if the board should stipulate prize money maximum in the standing rules.  Board decided that $100.00 should be adequate for prizes. Also discussed if a show is going to exceed typical costs it should go before the Board to approve.

3. Show Manger Reimbursement:  Discussed having a policy for show manager reimbursement. Needs to be shown that it is reimbursement to be in line with the Articles of Incorporation.  Discussed giving the show manager the option to have the reimbursement to ride in that show or the next.  Marybeth made a motion for Rena to find out what the policy is on this then discuss implementing it next year.  
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Checking account balance $18,323.46
Certificate of Deposit balance $ 5,272.36
Total Cash assets $23,595.82

Income for August included $700.00 from the Taos show, $45.00 in membership dues, and $3.
interest on our checking account. Expenses for the Taos show totaled $631.91. Other expenses t
occurred last month included $93.00 group membership fees and $49.40 for prizes for the Octc

show.

Our year to date net income is $4,064.90. Schooling shows have generated a net income of $4,

Regarding 501c status, I found several examples of exempt horse organizations' articles of inco
and bylaws on the web. I am presenting proposed amendments to our Articles of Incorporation

Respectfully submitted,

Rena Haynes, Treasurer
New Mexico Dressage




4.  Amendments to Articles of Incorporation and By-Laws: Rena passed out proposed changes to Articles III and IV of the Articles of Incorporation to revise language to allow us to apply for the 501 c 3 tax exempt status. When asking for the 501 c 3 determination, we must show the club’s educational purpose in both these Articles and the By-Laws documents. In order to amend the Articles there has to be a vote at the general membership meeting.  Discussed making sure the Bylaws statement of Purpose is consistent with the new Articles.   Rene asked for input to add to the purpose of the Articles. Suggestion made to make some wording changes to items 4 and 7 of Article III.  Additional wording changes need to be made to Article IV and Rena will investigate this and send out a new version.  Susan will use this version of the Articles to work on new wording to the By-Laws and send both out by email to the Board to review.  Once approved by the Board, Susan will post the proposed changes to the web site and notify members that at the General Membership Meeting, the changes will be voted on. 
Schooling show update: Barbara
Sandia Vista had 29 rides 

Halloween show: no entries yet

Barbara bought brand new bridle numbers

Discussed adding guidelines to determine how highpoints at the shows will be awarded. It was noted that it is not consistent between shows and show managers.  Several motions were made to structure the high point awards, including:  1) separating by Open, Amateur and Junior, 2)  having a separate highpoint for Intro and another  for the rest of the show, and 3) having a highpoint for each level. After discussion, another motion was made to leave it up the each show manager.  Reasons presented for this include that these highpoints to not effect the Year End Awards and that each show can have a different mix of rides, sometimes more lower levels, sometimes more Juniors, etc.  Motion made approved to specify in the Show Rules that the show manager decides how many high point awards to give and/or how the highpoints are designated. The Board voted to add this to the Standing Rules.
Recognized shows: Donald stated there will be no year end awards this year. Next year there will be year-end award and the shows will be qualifiers for young horse, developing horse, etc. 

Membership: Virginia-there are now 151 members. Virginia and Rena stated that all NMDA Membership has been reconciled with USDF.  

Education: Susan presented from Susan Bachman who wants to organize a seminar/workshop with Senna Adamson. She is available in January or February.  Working on getting a proposal together for this.  It was clarified that it is a classroom event, not a Clinic and the law library is available for a fee.
There are currently 17 rides for the Ride-re-Ride

Old Business:

General Membership Meeting: Rena is still researching possible locations for the General Membership Meeting tentatively scheduled for November.  Susan will be putting out a call for nominations for Volunteer Awards.
GMO Delegate for the USDF Convention:   Rena will be attending the convention.  Rena presented costs for the attending the USDF convention.  Marybeth made a motion to approve the cost for Rena to represent NMDA at the convention in the amount of $1,400.00.  Rena will be a USDF General Delegate.

Memorial Trophy:: Randy has an appointment with a trophy sales person to discuss this.  Looking for a modern variety.
New Business
Welcome to the new Newsletter Editor: Newsletter: Linda Ettling has volunteered to do the newsletter.  She is preparing the September Newsletter  
USDF Fees for 2011:  It was noted that USDF is raising the GMO fees for 2011.  NMDA had already voted not to raise fees for 2011 in response to this.  Susan suggested we leave this decision as is and there was no motion to change this position.  
Awards Ceremony:   Randi discussed plans she is working on for the January event.  She is considering the Tanoan Country Club as a location. $ 26.00 per person.  Randi will get the dates that this venue is available to reserve the room and find out about the reservation policy.  Randi will get a budget together then the board will decide what it will charge people to attend. 
Meeting adjourned 7:51 pm
